
HANSON COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD 
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 
Tuesday, November 2, 2021 

 
 Commissioner Waldera called the meeting of the Hanson County Drainage Board 
to order on Tuesday, November 2, 2021 with members Fox and Schoenrock present. 
The Drainage Administrator was also present. Bumgardner and Kjetland were absent. 
 
 Motion Schoenrock, seconded by Fox to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 
  

Motion Fox, seconded by Schoenrock to approve the September 23rd meeting 
minutes. Motion carried. 
  
 Don Huber, Drainage Administrator, spoke with the Board about returning the 
ditch and right of way in section 13 of Plano Township, along 247th Ave., back to its 
original condition. Huber has been in contact with the landowner and neighboring 
landowner in hopes of resolving this quickly to ensure safety. The Board and Huber 
agreed that the ditch bottom should be rounded to help ease the situation as it 
presently exists. Huber will again speak with all who are involved about this decision so 
the landowner can repair the ditch. A maintenance agreement will also be drawn up 
and signed by the landowner and Hanson County for the area of concern. 
 
 Huber has updated the permits to better coincide with the amended drainage 
ordinance and asked for clarification on how to proceed with a drainage permit 
submitted that is being regulated by NRCS to clean Plum Creek. 
 
 As there was no further business before the Board, a motion was made by Fox, 
seconded by Schoenrock to adjourn meeting. All voted aye, motion carried.  
 
Richard Waldera, Chairman 
Hanson County Drainage Board 
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